29th November, 1928. F. D. Keppel, Esq., The Carnegie Corporation, 522, Fifth Avenue, NEW YORK. Dear Mr. Keppel, I am sorry to have been so long in looking over the documents you sent me with reference to the Nursing Survey. Unfortunately, I have been laid off for several weeks, and have only recently been able to settle down to consecutive work. I have had several interviews with Miss Harmer, the Directress of our School for Graduate Murses, and have asked her opinion on many of the things concerning your docket. The accompanying memorandum, which she has kindly prepared, embodies everything that we both believe would be the answers to your questions, and I hope it will meet with your approval. I may say that we feel very strongly the importance of gathering together the right sort of Committee; most of all, the right sort of person who will be doing the actual work of survey throughout the country. I confess that, at the moment, neither of us can put our finger on the ideal person here for this work. Doubtless, it may be possible when the occasion arises. Trusting that this memorandum may be of some help to you, and with kind regards, believe me Very cordially yours, ENCLOSURE. P.S. Under separate cover I am returning the documents which you sent to me.